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GWRRA CHAPTER CA1M 

Staff 
 Chapter Director Barbara Tait (909) 910-4640 
 Chapter Director Steve and Becki Bodden (909)  793-2514 
Asst. Chapter Director Trent and Denise Reid (909)  794-5130 
Chapter Educator Larry Tegel  (951) 443-2891 
Asst. Chapter Educator Jerry Cowan  
Treasurer Gary Blackburn  
Tour Director Rich Blackburn                       John Somma  
50/25/25 Chairman Judy Hoeft  
50/25/25 Co-Chair Eileen Bayardo   
Sunshine Jim & Suzanne Back  
Store Manager Cecil and Mike Luckinbill  
Newsletter Editor Steve & Sandy Damico  
Web Master Cheryl Huizenga   
Historian/Photographer Sheree Tegel  Cheryl Huizenga 
Meeting Minutes Lois Cowan  
Membership Dee Ginter    
Phone Tree  Glenn Maness   
Advertising Glenn Maness   
Public Relations Glenn Maness 
Chapter Pride John Somma  Greta Barnard  
Chapter Charity Coordinators   Shirley Blackburn Lou Olson  
Couple of the Year (COY)        Jim and Suzanne Back 
Individual of the Year (IOY)      Otis Herrington  

National, Region F, and California Staff 

National: 
Director  of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris (800)  843-9460 

Region F: 
Directors Randall & Janet Drake (303)  933-6073 
Educators Dave & Dee Gormley (520)  749-5653 
Member Enhancement Lisa Capano & Bill Weiss (720)  890-8122 
   
                         
 California District: 
Directors Vincent & Pam Puterbaugh (951)  453-6000   
Asst. Director (South) John & Linda Boman (951)  440-0657 
District Educator   Mike & Ruth Burke (209) 536-1318 

Chapter Meeting:  Second Sunday of the month  at   Pepper Steak 
            26589 Highland Ave. Highland, Ca 
      Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. - Meeting starts at 8:30 a.m. 

Activity Meeting:    Monday after the 2nd Sunday at Mimis Cafe  
   395 E. Hospitality Lane San Bernardino 
               Ca 92408   909-890-4233 
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Barbara Tait 
CA1M  Chapter Director 
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Spring is in the air which means.......it's time to start going on more 

motorcycle rides! As the days get longer and warmer it's time to get 

excited and help us plan more rides to go on whether it's a day trip or 

an overnighter we would love to put it on the ride calendar, and if you 

don't want to lead it just ask Norm or Steve! No worries we’ll find 

someone to lead, we just want to have more flavor into adventures. 

Girls turn your ideas in as well and I'll get them in too! 

     Our annual "milk run" is coming together quite nicely. Redlands 

Honda has stepped up and offered to sponsor our rally with the use of 

their facility for the HERD.  They will also be providing doughnuts and 

beverages for registration and Taco's for lunch!  Redlands Honda has 

also offered to have some prizes as well.  So all those trying to help 

gather door prizes and grand prizes Redlands Honda has donated a 

ton already so please refrain from asking them. If you need a letter for 

donations that you may be trying to gather just let us know and well 

get one out to you. With that being said anyone who has prizes to 

bring Sheree Tegel is in charge of keeping all the gifts so let her know 

if you will be bring prizes. These items should be new and something 

that you would want to win. If you know a business that you think will 

want to donate please ask them. We need all the help we can get for 

Grand Prizes and door prizes. Gift cards are also awesome to give!  

   We will also be needing volunteers to help set up, run, and take 

down that day as well. The HERD CA1M members have always 

stepped up and made our rallies the BEST! So I would like to thank 

you all ahead of time  

     The Wing Ding trip is being planned and it sounds like it's going to 

be lots of fun, I can't wait! Memories of a life time will be made on our 

trip back east. We also welcome your ideas for stops along the way on 

the trip. My best treasured memories were made with my late Hus-

band "VAL" we made so many priceless memories with my great Herd 

family! So take some vacation time to enjoy life, and join us your sure 

to have the best time ever. Check your calendars for our next summer 

trip planning meeting and BE THERE! For those of who missed where 

we are going we will be going to Wisconsin for a day at Wing 

Ding.  We also plan on stopping in Chicago for their world famous 

deep dish pizza! This is a treat not to miss! 

Continued on page 4 
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Continued from page 3 

  

      St. George region GWWRA rally is also fast approaching. St. George 

trip is over Memorial Day weekend. Mark your calendars and plan to join 

us, we always have an awesome time every year. Last year we missed by 

one person for having the most members attending. The herd knows how 

to have fun and make memories so don't miss out! Last year Steve 

Damico left a few days earlier and rode thru Sedona and other beautiful 

places and then joined the Herd in St. George.  

     So as you can see we have many trips already being planned but we 

could always use more. We are the luckiest state to have more beautiful 

riding days so let's all take advantage of it and get out there and RIDE! 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                    

 

 

For those you who may be interested I will be gathering donation apart 

from the herd for RELAY FOR LIFE.  This event is a walk for cancer fighters 

as well as those who have lost the battle of cancer. I would like to join my 

team "The cancer slayers". Last year we had a great time honoring our lost 

loved ones, supporting those who have had cancer and kicked its butt 

and those who are still fighting. We would love to have you join our 

group.  I would also like to invite you all to stop by our booth if you can't 

join the group and see what it's all about and would welcome your dona-

tions to help this cause. My group also honors my Husband "Val" who lost 

his battle to pancreatic cancer on December 10, 2012. My three kids are 

also big supporters and are also asking their friends for donations to fight 

and end to this horrible disease. So please help us if you can. Thank you, 

Barb 

 

It takes lots of cows to make a HERD, and we have the best herd 

ever. Tell them the Herd is on its way! 

Barb, Becki, and Steve  

chapter M chapter directors 

"Mad Kow on the run"  



 

                                             Phoenix to 40 
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Ever been to Phoenix?  Know how 40 to Phoenix started?  Wondered 
where GWRRA is located and what it looks like?  Wondered how 
GWRRA started? Wondered who those people are you see in Wing 
World magazine every month. 
 
Well since I never had been to GWRRA home office and this year de-
cided to go welcome those brave riders and co riders of the 40 to Phoe-
nix to the great weather of the Southwest and to go see just who these 
people are that most of us have never met.   
All I can say is I was impressed with the welcome of those folks who 
do so much in keeping our organization running.  Who are they you 
ask?  They are just like you I with a dedication and goal to make your 
membership in GWRRA a great experience.  They offer personal ser-
vice to each and every member.  If you have a question their goal is to 
take ownership of your concern and see it to the end.  Service and per-
sonal attention is alive and well at home office.  I attended 2 intimate 
seminars while there, HOW DID GWRRA start with Shirley and Paul 
moderating, and Benefits with Abel moderating. 
So many BENEFITS for members, and so many I am unable to list 
them all, but probably the best benefit of all is the knowledge that no 
matter what part of the world you are in look up a member in your 
GOLD BOOK and you will have a GWRRA FAMILY there for you, 
whether it is for information on areas to ride, or help and advice in an 
emergency.  You all carry your GOLD BOOK right!  Did you know 
that if you want that current GOLD BOOK in your car, truck, or rv, 
limited supplies are available for a nominal charge, all you need to do 
is call home office.   
Meeting the riders of the 40 to Phoenix, WOW, everyone I met had a 
smile and handshake or hug and were so very friendly.  They braved 
rain snow sleet hail and wind just to ride to Arizona and California.  
Some having to go back in just a few days, some taking extended va-
cations throughout the country.  Wishing everyone a safe journey 
home.  Should you like to visit home office sometime for no other rea-
son than to put a voice and face together I encourage you to make your 
reservations for the 40 to Phoenix ride in advance, reserve those hotels 
now and prepare for an unforgettable experience. Membership in 
GWRRA is GREAT, after 20 plus years think I will keep mine up for 
another 20 or 30 years at least. 
    
Trent and Denise Reid CA-1M ACD 
ACD CA1M 
All The Gear All The Time 
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Trouble Can Be Just a Clique Away 

(Part 1 of 2) 

One of the most empowering things about riding a motorcycle is the freedom to go 
wherever I please, by whatever route I please.  I can choose to ride the twisting 
mountain roads, scraping my pegs all of the way or I can point my front tire to-
wards the open highway, set the cruise control, and let hundreds of miles of scen-
ery roll by before needing to stop for fuel.  I can ride tank to tank or I can stop at 
every scenic outlook and historic marker.  I might tow a trailer full of camping 
gear or choose to bed down at the local Best Western when my riding day is 
through or maybe do both if the ride is long enough.  All said, motorcycling al-
lows me to create a custom experience tailored to my preferences and my wishes. 
Motorcycling is an individualistic sport that allows me to make my own decisions, 
choose my own path, and requires me to take responsibility for my choices.  Occa-
sionally, I am blessed enough to encounter another rider whose preferences mirror 
my own and whose company I enjoy.  On those occasions, the enjoyment of the 
ride becomes exponential as we band together in the brotherhood and sisterhood 
of those that have experienced the roads less travelled.  It has been often said that, 
“people like people that are like themselves” and I suppose that adage is true for 
me as well.  I tend to surround myself with people that measure their motorcycling 
success not in the number of trophies on their wall or accidents and near misses 
they have survived, but, rather, in the number of safe miles ridden and dangerous 
situations avoided. Our idea of a good investment is spending the time and money 
to take an advanced riding course to improve our skills rather than investing in 
louder tail pipes in hopes that someone might hear us approaching and move out 
of our way (by the way, if you genuinely believe that loud pipes save lives, please 
do me a favor and remount your exhaust to face forward so that those of us you 
have already passed, and are no longer a threat to you, don’t have to be subjected 
to your noise pollution).  I tend to surround myself with people that believe that 
safety is a skill set that needs to be learned and continually practiced in order to be 
improved upon, but also understand that we will never be completely safe no mat-
ter how much we practice.  I know that the best I can strive for is to manage the 
risks inherent in our sport which is why I own and wear safety gear; as I look 
around, amazingly, most of the people I ride with are also clad in like gear.  I 
show up to motorcycling seminars only to find my friends in the audience or are 
actually the presenter and when I attend a motorcycle trade show it is like a class 
reunion of riding buddies. 
My love of motorcycling is hardly unique and, based on the over 70,000 GWRRA 
members my love of touring on a Gold Wing is very much shared by others.  My 
belief that knowledge is power is a recurring theme throughout our association and 
one of our core values, but it is not the most important of them; that would be 
friendship.  Our motto is, “Friends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge” and there is a 
reason the motto is worded in that order.  If we examine the words individually, 
we can better understand why our organization exists: 

Friends – Other people whom we like and genuinely care for and that we voluntar-

ily want to spend time with 
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                                                             Continued from page 6 

For – United in a common goal or desire 
Fun - An enjoyable experience 
Safety -Freedom from harm or danger 
And – In addition to 
Knowledge - Facts, information, and skills acquired by a person through experience or educa-
tion; the theoretical or practical understanding of a subject 
 
There you have it.  Six little words that convey the essence of our organization and the reason 
we exist.  Notice, that nowhere does it say anything about which make or model of motorcy-
cle the member must ride or that owning or riding a motorcycle (much less a Gold Wing) is 
even a requirement.  In order to meet the needs of our members, GWRRA operates chapters 
that are geographically convenient to facilitate the gathering of its members and to offer a 
framework for the safety and knowledge to be addressed.  Being an organization rooted in 
motorcycling, the majority of the Chapters’ activities are based around riding our bikes.  All 
of the officers and staff are volunteers and rather than getting paid for their service, they usu-
ally end up coming out of pocket in order to provide an enjoyable experience for their friends.  
Most of the chapters have individuals that have invested time and expense to become certified 
Road Captains, Seminar Presenters, Parking Lot Practice Facilitators, First Aid and CPR In-
structors as well as volunteering their time and expertise in such roles as Treasurer, Store 
Keeper, Ride Coordinator, Rally Coordinator, and Newsletter Editor (just to name a few).  
Because our members are so passionate about our sport, they often become very invested in 
their Chapter.  Many times this dedication and devotion to our Chapter leads to the mistaken 
belief that certain members’ opinions and views are more important than others’ or that our 
Chapters are organized as some sort of democracy where the majority rules and nothing could 
be further from the truth.   
 
The truth is that the District Director appoints the Chapter Directors based on whomever the 
District Director believes is best suited to lead the Chapter.  Imagine the discontent that 
would reign amongst the Chapters if we held elections and your candidate didn’t win.  There 
would be a rift between Chapter members that might never be repaired.  Also, most elections 
would denigrate into a popularity contest rather than the most qualified person ending up in 
the role they are best suited for.  Either way, the chapter would probably end up as a collec-
tion of disjointed cliques with each clique doing their own thing. 
 
So what is the cure?  Simple: get involved and participate.  Volunteering to be part of the 
solution is the fastest way to turn a chapter around.  Going on chapter rides, showing up to 
business meetings, and attending chapter gatherings, in other words, making the fun happen, 
is the fastest way to turn a chapter into an exciting chapter.  So, if you are always riding with 
the same people – stop!  If you are sitting with the same people at every meeting and gather-
ing – stop!  And if you running with the same clique – well, you know what to do. 
 
Next month: Trouble Is Only a Click Away!  
 
Ride well and ride often, 
 
Vincent and Pamela Puterbaugh 
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   Rich & John 

 
March had some great rides. Rich lead a ride to CA1Z and Jerry 
lead a ride to CA1F. Norm had an after Chapter meeting, Sunday 
ride to the Rancho Santa Fe area, they had some sight seeing and 
great ride all around. 
     The dinner rides are increasing in size every week.  
Now that Daylight savings time is here the Wed. night dinner rides 
are filled with bikes, it’s a nice middle of the week ride so come on 
and join in. 

Continued on page 9 



 

     

9 

 

 
      
 
 We have a number of bikes going to Wing Ding, if you think 
you may want to go you can still sign up. We are having another 
WING DING meeting at “The Clubhouse” which is at Del and 
Joanne’s house on April 12th at 10 AM. Come on out to help 
plan the ride. This is the special ride of the year and a lot of fun.  
 
 
GWRRA Region “F”un convention rally is coming up on May 
23-25th, Dixie Center in St. George, UT. 
 
     
 
 There are some fantastic rides planned for April. Richard H. is 
leading the CA1Q “poker” ride on Sunday the 6th.  Otis is lead-
ing a ride after the Chapter meeting on the 13th. You should plan 
on riding, because Otis puts on a great ride. Steve and Becki are 
leading a ride on Sat. the 19th, an e-mail will be coming out to let 
us all know where to meet. Rich B. is heading up the CA1A rally 
ride on the 26th.  Del, Jerry and John are leading the Wed. night 
dinner rides this month, so come out and ride. And John is lead-
ing an ICE CREAM ride on Sunday the 27th. So, we have a big 
month ahead of us and a lot of riding to be had, put on your 
bungee cords and come out and join the FUN!!!!!! 

Continued from page 8 
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THE GOLD BOOK 
Have you looked at it? 

Have you really looked at what is in the Gold Book?  Take the time 
to leaf through it.  It is loaded with valuable information.  In the front 
there are 2 GWRRA membership applications.  Then you have a 

“Transfer of Membership” for the time you sell your Goldwing and 

do not wish to remain a member.  GWRRA contact phone numbers.  
Rescue Plus phone numbers.   

There is a “How to Use the Gold Book” section.  It has explana-

tions of what those letters are by the member names. 
 A-Truck or trailer available to transport crippled Goldwing 
 B-Will accept phone calls.  
 C-Tent space available 
 D-Sheltered sleeping space or lodging available 
 E-Tools available 
 F-Tour Guide for local area 
GWRRA members that wished to be listed in the Gold Book have 
some of these letters by their names.  If you find yourself in an unfa-
miliar place in the world, you probably can locate a GWRRA member 
in that area.  We used it in Northern California when we needed the 
closest Honda service center and it worked like a charm.  Honda 
Dealerships are also listed with their address and phone numbers. 
There is a section on what and how to pack for a trip, both personal 
and for the bike.  A list of motorcycle laws by state.   
Recommended tire inflation pressures by all of the Goldwing tire 
manufacturers.  Common (and not so common) hand signals to use 

if you don’t have a CB or it is out.  The proper way to tie down a 

Goldwing.  (which I strongly suggest that you learn and do yourself 
instead of letting a tow truck driver do it for you). 

They even included step-by-step instructions on the “Boyd Lift”.  

This is the proper and easy way to lift an Goldwing that has been laid 
over.  It is not as difficult as it looks. 
There is also a section on what to do in case of an accident. 
All in all, there is a wealth of information that at some time might 
come in handy for you or someone in your group.  When we get our 
new Gold Book, I take the old one and put it in our car, truck or RV.  
You never know when you will be somewhere with nothing to do and 
decide to visit a local GWRRA Chapter and meet and make some 
new friends! 
 
Larry Tegel 
CA1M Chapter Educator 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THE MARCH MEETING 
  
Members..41      
Guest..2 
Bikes ..8+ 
Trikes..2 
 50/50—Mark from Z  and  Bob McFall—Check his ticket 
Chapter Charity—Spice Cake..Del 
Chapter Pride—Steve Bodden 
Guest $$ --Mark 
Ride Leader gas card—John Somma 
  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Guest –Dan  and Mark from Z.  Chapter Z rally will be leaving from 
Rainbow Oaks and returning to it for a possible Burrito lunch. 
Horizon Meeting –March 22. Chapter will pay for your class 
Class will be somewhere in Riverside…location to be emailed to you. 
Trent talked to promote chapter participation. 
Fred and Sherry shared their trip to New Zealand. 
Rich talked about the Chapter trip to Sedona...the poor man’s trip 
Charity Donations,. Lois told the group that the money earned from the 
sale of  our charity bake goods bought the Ronald McDonald House 7 
cases of plates  The House manager expressed how grateful they are for 
our support in supplying the paper goods for the House. 
  COY and IOY 
                Jim and Suzanne Back were presented their COY Medallions. 
                Otis Harrington was presented his IOY Medallion. 
                 We have 3 great members to represent our Chapter. 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   

Continued on page 12 
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                      Continued from page 11 

 

RIDER EDUCATION 

 
         Larry Tegel talked about being a blood donor. When Val was in 
the hospital we had a blood drive and collected 38 + pints to the blood 
bank. Larry started a Blood account for our Chapter our code is 
MGWR.  Each time you donate give this code and it will be added to 
the account. When a member needs blood this will help in the ex-
pense of receiving any pints. 
     Larry also announced that Jerry Cowan is now a member of the 10 
Gallon club, Lois Cowan and Larry Tegel are now at 16 gallons. 
    I think we should have a bike ride to the blood bank and make a 
major donation…you know you can have all the cookies, chips, nuts 
after you donate.  
     Larry also talked about the Gold Book from GW. As a member 
your name is in the book. It is a very informative and useful book in 
any emergency away from home. Letters after the names of all mem-
bers across the country will say if they have a trailer for hauling a 
bike, space to pitch a tent for the night, Shelter and housing, tools, 
tours of the area you are in, and many more. Look through the book. 
And keep it in your bike. 

 
 NEWEST MASTERS: 
    Otis H and Cheryl and Richard H. our newest master members. 
  
RAFFLE 
Rich B., Jerry C,.Mark, Jerry D., Steve B., Fred, Bobby, Del, Larry T. 
  
UTTERLY RIDICULOUS AWARD 
     Awarded to two friends who made a trip to Oatman.. 
     Ed & Paul won the award thanks to a mule & some nuts. 



 

 BIRTHDAY’S 

A Jim & Suzanne Back 22 A Larry & Lisa Williams 27 

      

      

      

A Bill & Judy Appleton 28    
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B Cecilia Luckinbill 6 B Barb Douglas 7 

B Paul Boucher 19 B Pam English 25 

B Lou Olson 25 B Sue Blackburn 27 

B Nancy Presser 30    

      

B Richard Huizenga 18 B John Somma 18 

 ANNIVERSARIES 



 

 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday 

30 31 

 

1 

6 7 8 

13 14 15 

20 21 22 

27 28 29 

4 5 6 

Activity Mtg 
Mimis Cafe 

7:00 pm meeting 
Dinner 6:00 pm 

All Welcome 

Rendevous with 
CA-1Q 

Loc#2 @7:30am 
Richard H 

ICE CREAM 
RIDE 

Loc#1 @10am 
John S 

14 

April 

Chapter Meeting 
Pepper Steak 

8:00am Breakfast 
8;30 am Meeting 

 After Meeting 
Ride Otis H 



 

LOCATION # 1 PK. LOT BEHIND Carl’s Jr. - MT. VERNON/E. SANTO DR. - COLTON 
LOCATION # 2  PK. LOT BEHIND PANDA EXP. - 1 BLK. N. OF I-91/LA SIERRA 
LOCATION # 3  PARK AND RIDE, NEAR I-10  FWY & YUCAIPA BLVD. ON  HAMPTON 
LOCATION # 4 DEL TACO, UNIVERSITY PKY.   SAN BERNARDINO 
LOCATION # 5 TOM’S FARMS 23900 TEMESCAL CANYON RD.  I15 /TEMESCAL CAN. 

                LEAVE TIMES ARE FUELED & READY TO  RIDE 

15 

Wednes-
day 

Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 3 4 5 

9 10 11 12 

16 17 18 19 

23 
 

24 25 26 

30 1 2 3 

7 8 
 

9 10 

    

MAY 

Newsletter     
Articles Due 

Dinner Ride 
Mongollion BBQ 
Mo Valley 7pm 
Del B Loc#3 

Dinner Ride 
Butch’s Grinder 
Riverside   7pm 
John S   Loc# 1 

Dinner Ride 
      Zapata 
Mo Valley 7pm 
Del B Loc#3 

Dinner Ride 
Los Palmeras 
Riverside  7pm 
John S   Loc#1 

Dinner Ride 
    Hunny’s 
Lake Elsinore   
Jerry C 
Loc#5 @7pm 

    Olivias 
Riverside  
Larry T      
Loc#1 @ 7pm 

CA-1A Rally 
Lancaster 
Rich B  7am 
Loc# 1 
Eat @ Home 

Wing Ding Plan-
ning Meeting 
Club House 10am 

Chapter Ride 
Steve B 
TBA 

CA-1K Mother’s 
Day Ride 
Jerry C  
Loc#1 @ 7am 

    CA-2K  Day 
With the 
Crows ? 
 
Possible PLP 



 

1018 E. Chestnut Avenue 
Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

Ful l  Ser vice Maint enance

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups

- Trike Conversions        - Electrical

- Accident repairs            - Lighting

- Trailer sales                  - Oil change

- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup

- Audio systems - Brakes

- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!

1018 E. Chestnut Avenue 
Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

Ful l  Ser vice Maint enance

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups

- Trike Conversions        - Electrical

- Accident repairs            - Lighting

- Trailer sales                  - Oil change

- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup

- Audio systems - Brakes

- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!
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03-11 
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ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#2 
Panda Express 

La Sierra 
and Magnolia 
1 block North 

of the 91  
Freeway 
Riverside 

#3 
Park & Ride North 

of the  
I-10 freeway, off 
Yucaipa Blvd. on 

Hampton 
Yucaipa 

Zendejas is our #1 leave location.  Located at the North end of the Wal-Mart 

shopping center on Mt. Vernon and Washington off the 215 freeway.  Leave 

locations will be noted on the ride calendar according to number, as listed on 

this page.  Leave times are Fueled and ready to ride. 

19 

#1 
North end of the 

Wal-Mart shopping 
center on Mt. 
Vernon and 

Washington off the 
215 freeway 

Colton 

* LOCATION 1 
I-215 

 PANDA 



 

SLICE OF WRY 
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ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#5 
Tom’s Farms 

23900 Temescal 
Canyon Road 

Entrance South 
of Mexican  
Restaurant 

Corona 

#4  

Del Taco on 
University 
Parkway  

exit off the 215 
North  go East to 

parking lot 
on the left 

San  
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A man placed some flowers on the grave of his departed mother and started back for his 
car, parked on the cemetery road. His attention was diverted to a man kneeling at a grave. 
The man seemed to be praying with profound intensity, and kept repeating, "Why did you 
die? Why did you die?" 
The first man approached him and said, "Sir, I don't want to interfere with your private 
grief, but this demonstration of hurt and pain is more than I've ever seen before. For whom 
do you mourn so deeply? Your Child? A parent? Who, may I ask, lies in that grave?" 

The mourner answered, "My wife's first husband! ... Why did you die? Why did you die?"  
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California District  -  Chapter Rides for 2014 

            
  
April Apr.  6     CA-1Q Rendezvous with Q 
 Apr. 26 CA-1A Coyote Round Up 
  
  
   
May  May  3   CA-1K  Mother’s Day Poker Run  
 May 10   CA-2K Day with the Krows 
 May  17  CA-2W All New Big valley Casino Rally 
 May 23-25 Region “F”un Convention   
 
Jun. Jun. 7    CA-1L Yo Ho Yo Ho Pirates Ride  
 Jun. 14 CA-1D 
 Jun. 21 CA-2R Redding Road Runners 
 
Jul. Jul. 2 - Jul. 5 Wing Ding  36 
 July  19  CA-C    
 
Aug. Aug. 29-31  California District Rally      
 
Sep. Sep. 27 CA-1Z 
 Sep. 28 CA-1V 
  
 
Oct. Oct. 11 CA-2N 
 Oct. 25  CA1F  Halloween Fun Run  
 
Nov. Nov. 8   CA-1C 
  
Dec. No rides Planned 
 

Make plans to 
ride with Chapter M 

in 2014! 
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                            Newsletter Policy 
 

   Chapter CA1M’s newsletter is distributed free of charge to 
GWRRA members or GWRRA boosters who participate in the 
Chapter activities.  The newsletter is also distributed free to all 
advertisers and certain motorcycle related businesses or inter-
ests.  After four months of non-participation as determined by the 
Membership Chairman, Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director 
you may be removed from the mailing list.  You will remain off the 
mailing list until you participate again or you make other arraign-
ments with the Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director. 
 

   Remember, the newsletter is what we make it.  Please submit 
articles that you think will be interesting or informative to other 
Chapter members.  The articles may be about your favorite ride, 
bike accessory, or just a funny story.  
 

   All articles submitted may be edited at the discretion of the 
Newsletter Editor, depending on the space available.  Controver-
sial subject matter may not be submitted. 
 

   Please submit your article by e-mail or typed letter to the News-
letter Editor by the 19th of the month to be in the next month’s 
newsletter.  Material in the newsletter may be reprinted without 
permission. 
 

Newsletter Editor e-mail  sd547mail@gmail.com 

Steve & Sandy Damico 
547 E Cherry Hill St. 
Ontario, CA 91761 
909-391-4021   
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SUPPORT RATES 

Business card $ 5.00 per month, $ 50.00 per year 
1/3 page $ 7.50 per month, $ 75.00 per year 
1/2 page $ 10.00 per month, $ 100.00 per year 
full page $ 15.00 per month, $ 150.00 per year 
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Meeting date/time Chapter Chapter Director Meeting Location 
1st Saturday 

8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:15 AM Meeting 

CA1A Lance & Dee Wilson                   661-
992-7701 

   Greenhouse Café  1169 Commerce Center 
Lancaster 

1st  Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Z Ginger & Danny Merritt 
951-285-3597 

  

   Home Town Buffet 
   40390 Margarita Rd 
   Temecula 

1st Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2W Steve & Teri Rippe 
559-240-5966 

   Yosemite Falls Café 
4020 N. Cedar Ave 
Fresno 

1st Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1R Michael & Gayle Davis 
949-916-4761 

Hometown Buffet 
1008 East 17th Street 
Santa Ana 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2N Kenneth & Linda Stark 
209-450-6742 

Pine Tree Restaurant 
19601 Hess Ave 
Sonora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 Am Breakfast 

            8:30 AM Meeting 
CA1F Tammy Burnmeister Broken Yoke Café 

1851 Garnet Ave 
San Diego 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1I George & Norma Mocabee 
626-945-5988 

Denny’s 
546 W Baseline Rd 
Glendora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1L Bob & Barbara Dowdy 
805-226-9175 

IHOP 
212 Madonna Road 
San Luis Obispo 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30AM Meeting 

CA2J Alex & Marcy Ageev 
925-497-4480 

Hometown Buffet 
2050 Diamond Blvd 
Concord 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1M Barb Tait 
Steve & Becki Bodden 

909-793-2514 

Pepper Steak 
26589 Highland Ave 
Highland 

2nd Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Q Robin & David Black 
562-505-6682 

American Legion Post# 295 
5645 Corporate Dr. 
Cypress 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM  Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2R Dave Wilson    Vittles Restaurant 
2385 North Street 
Anderson 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1C Jim & Karen Miller 
760-275-0314 

   Burger & Beer 
72-772 Dinah Shore Dr. 
Rancho Mirage 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1S Jo Jolitz 
805-216-6661 

Carrow’s 
2401 Harbor Blvd 
Ventura 

3nd Saturday 
7:30 am Breakfast 
8:30 am Meeting 

CA2Q Don & Beth Kuellmer 
925-487-5750 

Black Bear Dinner 
5100 Hopyard Road 
Pleasanton 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:45 AM Meeting 

CA2S Sal & Patti Esposito 
408-639-0609 

   Hometown Buffet (McCarthy Ranch Center) 
   212 Ranch Dr. 
   Milpitas 

3rd Sunday 
8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CAC Bob & Nancy Harris 
(209) 744-8560 

   Elks Lodge #6 
   6446 Riverside Blvd 
   Sacramento, Ca 

3rd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1V Mike & Barri Critzman 
(760) 245-9218 

   Maxwell’s 
   17772 Wika Rd. 
   Apple Valley 

4th Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2K Steve & Karen Palation 
707-426-4847 

Benicia Grill II 
2390 N Texas St. 
Fairfield 

4th Saturday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2A Greg & Kay Boyajian 
559-638-4931 

Old Salles Café 
2062 North J Street 
Tulare 

Last Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1K Ken Freeland 
818-370-3572 

Denny’s 
8330 Topanga Canyon Blvd. 
Canoga Park 

4th Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1D Cliff Kennish 
323-582-4398 

Paramount Elks Lodge 
8108 E Alondra Blvd. 
Paramount 
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